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The Good Word 
JOYéANDéGENEROSITY 

òAnd then thereõs this!ó she says, pulling you 
by the hand to look at her box of Legos. 

òAnd look at this!ó he says, racing to the 
soccer ball, expecting you to be right behind 
him. 

òAnd this! And this! And this!ó The children 
can hardly contain their excitement to show 
you everything in their play room. You havenõt 
been there before, and they want to share with 
you. They want you to see it, touch it, play 
with it, play with them with it, to take joy in it 
like they do. They get to see through new eyes. 

I get it. This was me. Twice in a matter of 
days. Only it wasnõt my box of toys I felt 
excited to share. It was the Madison Christian 
Community. The first experience was dragging 
the young couple, who were here for marriage 
counseling, all through the building and 
around the grounds. See, here are the 
childrenõs Sunday School rooms! Here are the 
two sanctuariesñwhere most weeks we 
worship separately, but at least once a month 
we worship together! Around the building on 
that side is a Memorial Garden and an outdoor 
labyrinth! And these are the gardens! 

The second time I òshowed offó the MCC was 
in pictures. Iõd had a chance to play Good 
Samaritan that day. I used my AAA card for 
someone whose car had stalled in the road and 
needed a tow. As we waited for the tow truck, 
we got to talking. òDid I go to church?ó was 
one of their questions. òI happen to be a 
pastor at a local church,ó I said and then went 
on to describe it. As they asked more 
questions, I pulled out my phone and showed 
pictures. And this is the prairie restoration!  

And here are chickens! And here we are at the 
Pride Parade! And this! And this! And this! 

 

 

 
Both the young couple and the person who 
needed roadside assistance said they might be 
looking for a church home, which was part of 
why I had the opportunity to be so exuberant. 
But the reality is, I donõt know if either party 
will come here. Or come any time soon. I 
hope so. But even if not, they now know weõre 
here. They know something (ok, a lot!) about 
whatõs important to us. They have heard a 
òWeõd love to have youó welcome. And maybe 
thatõs all they need for right now. 

But what I noticed most about those 
interactions was the joy and enthusiasm I have 
for this churchñthe wonder of our diverse 
ministries, the gifts of the land, the fun it was 
to describe and show it to them. And look 
how God is at work here! And look at what 
God is doing through us there! And! And! 
And! 

Do you have that kind of exuberance for the 
MCC? Do you take pleasure in sharing your 
passion for our ministries and how you 
encounter God here? There are so many ways 
we might do this. I hope one of those ways is 
actually to speak to others about your 
enthusiasm for this place and our ministries 
and the opportunities to meet God here and 
be sent forth by God from here. I hope other 
ways include sharing your time, talent, and 
treasure as both gratitude for and sustenance 
of the MCC.  

In the coming weeks, you will be invited to 
consider what of your time, talent, and treasure 
you feel called to pledge to the ministries of 
Advent, Community of Hope, and the MCC as 
a whole for 2017. I hope you do so with joy 
and generosity, for all God has, is, and will do 
in, with, and through us. 
   Blessings, Pastor Sonja 

OféSpecialéInterest: 

¶ çOctoberçWorshipççp.ç2 

¶ FARE,çAdultçEdçp.3 

¶ MCCçNewsç&çOpportunitiesç
p.ç4çç 

¶ MusicçNotesçp.6 

¶ GodòsçWork,çOurçHandsç
Recapçp.ç7 

¶ HarvestçofçHopeçp.ç9 

¶ RefugeeçWelcomeçUpdateçp.ç
10ç 

¶ YouthçNewsçp.ç11 

¶ SundayçSchoolçNewsçp.ç12 

¶ StoryçofçtheçChickensçp.ç14 

¶ OurçGreaterçCommunityçp.ç
15 

¶ ServiceçandçFellowshipç
Groupsçp.ç16 

¶ Birthdaysç&çPrayersçp.ç18 

¶ BackçPageçp.ç19 

 
 
 
 

 



Page 2  October 2016 

Strategic Directive: 

Deepen peopleõs 

connections to God and 

encourage practices 

that feed their spirits 

and equip them for their 

life journeys 

 

OCTOBERéWORSHIPéATéMCC 
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BlessingéoféAnimals é 
Saturday,éOctoberé1,é2:00pm 
Fitting with our Season of Creation 
celebrations and the festival of St. 
Francis (Oct. 4), we ask that you bring 
your furry, feathered, or finned friends 
for a short worship ritual followed by 
individual pet blessings. Outside, weather 
permitting. Invite neighbors to join you. 
If you can't bring your pet with you, bring a photo or even a stuffed animal. Those without pets 
are welcome too! You can even be home for the 2:30pm, Badger game (though thatõs a different 
kind of animal than weõre  blessing). 
 

Octoberé2éïéAéSundayéoféCelebrating! 
This Sunday, we join together for a shared MCC service in celebration of World Communion 
Sunday, reflecting on how we gather to share worship and are also bound in and by the Body of 
Christ around the globe.  Among the festivities, we will be celebrating the baptisms of Sawyer 
Reith and Auden Schneider.  We also welcome new members: Helen Christiansen; Sara Kruger; 
Anne & Tom Kunes; Noah Lange; Matt & Amy Prois, Jayber & Soren; Leigh Richardson; Katie 
& Scott Wildman, Martha & Thomas; Maca & Steve Lynch-Kattman, Nicholas & Catalina; and 
Sara, Izzy & Coco Jordan. 
 

AéPartyéforéTom 
Continue the celebration after worship on Oct. 2, with a party in honor of Tom MatthewsñMCC 
handyman extraordinaire. From 11:30am-1pm, weõll have a bit of food and fun. 

 
 

AdventéWorship 

After a shared MCC service on Oct. 2, we return to two 
more weeks of the Season of Creation.  Remember to share 
your storm and universe photos with Pastor Nick for the 
bulletin.  Hereõs the whole month: 

Oct. 2 ñ World Communion Sunday (with Hope) 

Oct. 9 ñ Storm (Season of Creation) 

Oct. 16 ñ  Universe (Season of Creation) 

Oct. 23 ñ ELW Service of the Word 

Oct. 30 ñ Reformation Sunday  A Mighty Fortress is our God! 

WorshipéNoteséforéHope 

World Communion Day, New Member ReceptionñOct. 2: Shared MCC Service 

Season of Creation: we wrap up our Season of Creation in October with the theme of 
òStormó on Oct. 9 and òCosmosó on Oct. 16. 

Re-Formation Sunday on Oct. 30. The United Church of Christ has its roots in the 
church Reformation begun by Martin Luther. Yet we as the UCC see ourselves as a 
òreformingó church, a òGod is still speaking anew to the people of Godó church. On this 
Sunday weõll be considering what it means to be a re-
forming church with a re-forming faith. 

http://www.letallcreationpraise.org/united-states-ecumenical/wisdom-series-c
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A first action necessary to engage in action for racial equity in mutually beneficial ways is to 
understand the roots of racism, white supremacy, and white privilege, and to become aware of 
how these operate in our everyday world. Breaking through the denial and unconsciousness 
that is trained into us by our culture is essential. If not, the approach to racism becomes other-
centered. This can appear in many forms. For instance, white people might assign responsibility 
for dismantling racism to people of color or ask people of color to bear the burden of 
educating them about racism.  Or any of us might lean toward individualism, pointing a 
blaming finger at persons and groups whose speech and/or actions are easily identifiable as 
òracistó and miss the systemic nature of racism. Similarly, white people might be tempted 
toward paternalism. That is, with a focus on òhelping ôthoseõ people,ó which side-steps white 
complicity in maintaining systems of inequity. None of these approaches can bring the kind of 
healing we all need to co-create with God the Beloved Community. In fact, they can further the 
injury of racism.   
 
 

Thus, FARE has embarked on this journey beginning with education (and re-education) about 
the A, B, Cs of racism. The intention is to be better equipped to participate in Godõs shalom 
for the world. Over the course of the year, participants will be invited to reflect about and 
begin to implement their own particular callings related to anti-racism work. Itõs not too late to 
join this group, which will meet monthly at least through next spring. Please connect with 
Pastor Sonja if you are interested so she can get you up to speed with some of the groundwork 
already covered. If youõd like to explore some of the reading on your own, keep an eye out for 
these newsletter updates with links. These are the resources from Session 2: 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our schedule through the end of this year is to meet after worship on Sundays, 11:45am 
ð 1:45pm, on Oct 16, Nov 13 and Dec 4. Members bring their own lunches or snacks. 
Childcare is provided, and we will ask the group for donations to cover this expense. 

9AMéSUNDAYéADULTéEDUCATIONé 
 

In early October, following on themes from Evicted, we continue to explore the crisis in 
housing insecurity and poverty in our community. Our speaker on Oct. 2 will be Michael 

Basford, Associate Executive Director at Housing Initiatives (ƘǧǇΥκκƘƻǳǎƛƴƎƛƴƛǘΦƻǊƎκ), an 
organization working to end homelessness for individuals with mental illness. On Oct. 9, weõll 
wrap up this session with another guest speaker from Wexford neighborhood/Lussier Center 
and reflect on how this topic relates to us and where each of us fits in the current situation. 
On Oct. 16 weõll take a breather and redirect with a Living the Questions video. And in the 
Sundays leading up to All Saints Day (Oct. 23 & 30), Adult Ed will have small group 
conversations (facilitated by Adult Discussion group coordinators Arden Mahlberg and Ellen 
Lindgren) on the origins of faith in our families and what we want to pass ahead to future 
generations. 

òWhat is White Supremacy?ó article by Elizabeth ôBetitaõ Martinez: http://
collectiveliberation.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/01/
What_Is_White_Supremacy_Martinez.pdf 
 

òWhite Fragilityó article by Robin DiAngelo: http://libjournal.uncg.edu/ijcp/article/
viewFile/249/116 
 

òWhere Does it Hurt?ó podcast from NPR show On Being. Interview with Ruby Sales, a 
prominent African American in the 1960s Civil Rights Movement. She sees this moment 
in history as a time for white people to find a theology of liberation that liberates all 
people, including liberating themselves from white supremacy: https://
soundcloud.com/onbeing/ruby-sales-where-does-it-hurt 

http://housinginit.org/
http://collectiveliberation.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/01/What_Is_White_Supremacy_Martinez.pdf
http://collectiveliberation.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/01/What_Is_White_Supremacy_Martinez.pdf
http://collectiveliberation.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/01/What_Is_White_Supremacy_Martinez.pdf
http://libjournal.uncg.edu/ijcp/article/viewFile/249/116
http://libjournal.uncg.edu/ijcp/article/viewFile/249/116
https://soundcloud.com/onbeing/ruby-sales-where-does-it-hurt
https://soundcloud.com/onbeing/ruby-sales-where-does-it-hurt
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FalléStewardship 
 

Throughout October and in a variety of ways, youõll be hearing more about òAbundant 
JoyñOverflowing Generosity,ó our annual stewardship events.  Leadership Team co-chair 
Dan Streit will offer a kickoff invitation and the first of brief weekly reflections during 
offering on Oct. 2.  In the middle of the month, weõll host a number of òCoffee Cható 
cottage meetings.  We hope youõll sign up for one of these small group sessions to share 
conversations about òThe Road Aheadó and ongoing dreaming for our lives together at 
MCC.  Also during the month, your household will receive packets in the mail that will 
include annual estimate of giving forms and Time & Talent sheets.  The pledge estimates are 
important both for you to make a financial commitment to the congregation and also for the 
congregation to budget and plan just how far our vision can stretch.  The newly revamped 
Time & Talent forms present numerous opportunities for you and your family to be 
involved in all aspects of our mission and ministry.  Our celebrations will culminate on 
Sunday, Nov. 13. 

SayéCheese! 
 

Our last pictorial directory was 2012, and some of us have changed a bit 
since then!  LifeTouch, a company specializing is church photo 
directories,  will be at the MCC for photo sessions: Thursday, October  20; 
Friday, October 21;  Saturday, October 22;   Wednesday, November 9;  and 
Thursday, November 10.  This directory is very helpful for our new pastors, for staff, for 
members, and it highlights our various ministries.  You are encouraged to sign up on 
line by going to our website: www.madisonchristiancommunity.org . On the home page, 
read the paragraph in the right-hand column: òSay Cheese! Our New Pictorial Directory.ó In 
that paragraph click on the òclick hereó link. Or, you can sign up before and after worship 
at church on Sundays in October when a committee member will be in the Shalom Room. 

WhatéisétheéMCCéVision-TendingéTeam? 
 

When our new pastors were called, we planned that there would be an òMCC Pastoral 
Support Committeeó as part of caring for them, and Nancy Getz, Al Heggen, Arden 
Mahlberg and Dorothea Torstenson were invited to serve on that committee.  (The pastors 
also have congregational support teamsñMutual Ministry and Pastor/Parish Relationsñas 
well as professional team counseling.)  When the pastors and the committee first met to 
discern their work together, the pastors expressed that their partnership support needs felt 
well-covered in the other support mechanisms already in place. The conversation then 
turned toward the pastors describing the complexity of this unique setting.  
The group became energized about supporting the pastoral team by supporting the overall 
health of the MCC partnership. The important need identified was about the care for all of 
us and how we proceed along òThe Road Aheadó and keep up the good work of being two 
congregations joined as the Madison Christian Community.  We began discussing the 
complexity of our systems, the areas where we work together, how we are different and 
unique, what our identity is, and more.  This isnõt òVision-Tendingó in terms of long-range 
planning, but it is about fostering conversations (like at the stewardship òCoffee Chatsó) on 
life as MCC.  In the Teamõs self-definition, it is how we together òencourage the growth 
and health of the MCC vision and partnership.ó  If youõd like to know more or learn how 
to be a part of these conversations, talk to a pastor or note this on upcoming Time & 
Talent forms.   

http://www.madisonchristiancommunity.org


OuréDigitaléFrontéDoor 
 

The MCC website could use some updating. If you are interested in 
helping us better organize what we have on our website now and what 
we may have in the future, look for opportunities to do a òcard sortó in the 
coming weeks. We expect to have a station downstairs and something after 
worship in the Shalom Room. No computer literacy is required to 
participate, and it should take around 15 minutes to give your feedback. If 
you are interested in helping the group who is working to improve the 
site, contact Edd Hellmer at edwardhellmer@gmail.com. 
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Drop-InéShelteré 

On Friday, October 7, from 5:00pm - 8:00am, MCC staffs the drop-in shelter at Grace 
Episcopal Church. Kristi and Roger Williams, Linda and Chuck Pils, and Tina Hogle are 
the volunteers. If you need a sub, please arrange a switch with others on the list of 
volunteers. If you have any questions, please call Ken Streit at 231-1525. 

BrieþyéIntroducingéOuréNewéMaintenanceéManager 
 

As we celebrate Tom Matthewõs retirement, we also have the joy of welcoming a new staff 
member.  Anthony Dispanet started training with Tom during the last week of September 
and will be fully into his 30-hour per week role as Maintenance Manager during the week 
of October 17.  Since none of us shares exactly the same skills or gifts, we expect Anthony 
will bring some abilities to MCC that even Tom didnõt have, even as we expect we will 
need to find other ways to cover some of the things Tom managed. For example, we have 
reconstituted a Building Team and we anticipate contracting out our IT support.  Keep 
watching for more information and ways to get to know Anthony! 

CallingéAlléWorldéTravelers! 
 

Wanted: your photos and artifacts. This fall, we are studying the Holy Land and would 
like to display your photos and artifacts on a low table for the children to see and better 
understand Christian life around the world. Please bring your items labeled with your name 
to the table in the "bowling alley" downstairs. In the winter and spring, we will look to 
Africa, South America, & Europe. Be thinking about what artifacts you might be willing to 
lend, but please wait to share until we are learning about that area (see future newsletter and 
announcements for schedule).  

HolyéLandéTrip é 
 

Travelers with Pastor Nick to 
explore the past and present of the 
Holy Land have our final trip 
meeting on Oct. 13.  Although itõs 
still most of a month away, weõd 
invite you to be praying for MCC 
participants, including Regi Dunst, 
Larry & Kathy Henning, Ellen 
Lindgren, Martha Nack, Jan 
Robertson, Janet Sabatke, Karen 
Schwarz, Julie Wilke, and Erin 
Zimmerman. The trip is October 28
-November 6. 
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JoinétheéEpiphanyéChoir! 
 
It's that time of year again when we gear up for the Epiphany Choral Service on January 8. 
Since Christmas and New Year's fall on Sundays this year, timing of rehearsals is challenging! 
Please note the unusual schedule below. Jen will send out a Doodle poll so you can sign up for 
this choir opportunity.  
 
Our primary note-learning time will be during the November 19 retreat. If you are unable to 
attend, please commit to learning your parts on your own. Out of respect for the team, please 
attend a minimum of five rehearsals and "dress rehearsal." New singers are always wel-
come! Contact Jen Streit with questions. 
 
Retreat SATURDAY, November 19 - 9:00am-3:00pm 
 
SUNDAYS, 11/27, 12/4*, 12/11, 12/18 - 11:30am - 12:30pm (or 1 hour after we start!) 
 
TUESDAYS, 12/20 & 1/3 - 7:00-8:30pm 
 
SATURDAY, 1/7, "Dress" Rehearsal - 9:00am-noon 
 
SUNDAY, 1/8, Epiphany Choral Service - 9:00am call time; 10:15am worship 
 
* Sunday, 12/4 - We have been invited to participate in the Bright Stars for Bethlehem Advent 
Lessons and Carols Festival, 7:00pm @ Christ Presbyterian Church. Your prompt Doodle 
responses will determine if we will be able to participate. 
 
Looking ahead: 
February 12 - Sing Out Loud Choral Festival  
April 9 - Palm Sunday  
April 13 - Maundy Thursday 
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Godõs Work.  

 

 
   Our Hands.  

 

 

ñGodôséWork.éOuréHandsòéSundayéRecap 

There was amazing Cross+Generational support of this celebration Sunday!  

Hereõs what we accomplished in one hour of volunteering: 

¶ Complete overhaul & beautification of the oak mound (be sure to notice before and after pics!) 

¶ Compost spread on strawberry and rhubarb patches 

¶ 85lbs of potatoes harvested for the food pantry 

¶ Labyrinth tended ð pinecones raked; weeded 

¶ Friendship bracelets made for us and for gifts for the Holy Land Trip 

¶ Prayer shawls and hats knit 

¶ Commitments to furthering racial equity 

¶ 40 letters of advocacy about affordable housing and international nutrition programs written and 
mailed to our federal representatives and senators 

¶ Over 100 quilts were moved from the basement upstairs to view and celebrate before moving 
on to help someone across the globe 

¶ Delicious gluten-free banana and zucchini muffins were baked for a snack 

¶ Shared prayers for Godõs work in 
our world by designing prayer flags 

THANK YOU to all who participated!! 
Extra special THANKS to the gracious 
hosts: the Green Team, FARE, the 
PURLS, the Bauer Family, Lois Komai, 
Lucetta Kanetzke, Tom Matthews, 
Dobbin McNatt, Jane Moorman, Alyssa 
Sellwood. Your welcoming presence 
was appreciated and was essential to the 
success of celebrating Godõs Work with 
Our Hands.  

What an amazing Rally for the school 
year and faith formation of all ages! 

More fun photos on the following page. 


























